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  Welcome  
  fayemarie4@hotmail.com   

General Sites:  
 

 New Zealand Rare Breeds         www.rarebreeds.co.nz  
 Beef NZ           www.beef.org.nz 
 Control BVD           www.controlbvd.org.nz 
 Lifestyle Block          www.lifestyleblock.co.nz 
 Rural Web Design          www.ruralwebs.co.nz 
 Stockyard           www.stockyard.com 
The Royal Agri. Soc. of NZ         www.ras.org.nz 

DisclaimerðòAll information in this newsletter is to the best of the authorôs knowledge true and accurate.  No liability is assumed by the 

authors or publishers for any losses suffered by any person relying directly or indirectly upon the information in this newsletterò. 

This issue is a tribute to Taranaki 
Steering Committee who treated 
members to a ófantasticô Herd Tour 
& AGM weekend.   

Beautiful stock, fun people, amazing food, generous 
sponsors, the hospitality was endless é and that    
exceptional scenery. Mt Taranaki was visible ALL 
weekend  -  now that normally doesnôt happen. Thank 
you team, you truly show cased your stock amongst 
your beautiful surroundings in style. 
 

In this issue, youôll see web addresses in blue       
http://www.nzgalloway.co.nz/publications.html  like this 
one. These are active links. When you view your      
gazette online, you can click on these blue links which 
opens a new page of information  -  brilliant for when 
you just need to know a little more about something.  
 

 

Itôs time to start thinking about sourcing a bull for your 
girls. Dairy farmers are also looking for bulls for the 
2016 mating season. A reminder that BVD testing or 
vaccinating, of each animal is ógood standard farming 
practiceô prior to trucking out, as well as having your 
animals TB tested, drenches and inoculations up to 
date . When purchasing a bull, donôt be afraid to ask 
óhas this animal been tested for BVDô? and if so, ask to 
see the vets blood test results. Letôs all be safe out 
there and endeavour to be trusted vendors of quality 
pure bred stock. 
                                                                                                                               
Best wishes for the Winter Season                                                                
Faye Ashmore 

 www.nzgalloway.co.nz 

Cover Photos: Top: Viewing Steve & Joss Hobsonôs      
Tapuae Belted herd. Bottom: Viewing Richard & Sue Dysonôs 
Stoney Brook White Galloway girls. 
 
Back Cover:  The tour crew at Volcano View Restaurant, 
Kaimiro. 
http://volcanoview.co.nz/ 

This Phoenix chap loving a little TLC from Desrae Scown 

http://www.nzgalloway.co.nz/publications.html
http://volcanoview.co.nz/
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Gorgeous Galloways 2017 Calendar  

é is now available 

The Calendar Competition drew a very impressive 72 entries, which were displayed throughout the 2016 AGM & Herds 
Tour Weekend in Taranaki. Breeders entered 6x4 photos of their ôGorgeous Gallowaysõ. The photos were judged by        

delegates attending the tour weekend. Delegates voted and ranked their top 12 photos from the display and this            
ô2017 Gorgeous Galloways Calendarõ is a stunning collection of all colour patterns. This is a must have! 
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Treasury and Secretary, and Faye will be our Minute Secretary, 
along with the Publicity & Merchandise roles.  
All our contact details are on the website and in the Gazette, so 
please donôt  hesitate to call any of us if required. 
 
Just before the AGM weekend, Marie and I spent 3 weeks visiting 
our son Blair, his wife Kelly and their son Lincoln in Tom Price, 
Western Australia. We drove a few thousand kmôs in a big loop 
from Tom Price north to Broome for four days then south down 
the coast to Karatha and then Coral Bay and back to Tom Price. 
Both Blair and Kelly work in an Iron Ore mine in  Engineering and 
Quality Control.  
                                                                        
Of course the way of life in another country is always interesting in 
particular farming. This is very different to what we are use to with 
Stations measured in square miles and very little green grass.  
The cattle we saw were Brahman, or Brahman cross.  
There is very little in the way of road side fencing with main     
highways running though the middle of many Stations and small 
groups of cattle standing in the shade under a tree or wandering 
across the road. There are no grass paddocks as we know, just 
the natural very thin bush with a bit of green here and there and 
the odd water hole or creek bed to drink from.  
 
You really see the need for Bull Bars on all the utes and road 
trains. We saw quite a few dead cattle on the side of the road that 
have been hit by trucks. At one point we saw a very large four 
trailer iron ore Road Train completely upside down on the side of 
the road with 2 dead cows in front of it.  The huge area of this part 
of the world is hard to describe when 200 km is considered just 
down the road.  
 
The photo shows a group of cattle grazing beside the road with no 
fence and the wide expanse of the county side. 
All the Best 

 
Regards Graeme Turner 

President , Galloway Cattle Society NZ 

óHome of Grange Belted Galloways and  
Grange Polar White Gallowaysô 

Hamilton 
 

April 2016 
 
We have just enjoyed another great 
weekend at this yearôs AGM and Tour 
in Taranaki, the weather was fine and 
being in the Naki for three days and 
seeing the mountain clearly every day 
must be rare. Thanks very much to the 
group of breeders, Richard and Susan 
Dyson, Steve and Joss Hobson, 

Desrae Scown and Clinton Fisher for all the work they put in to 
make it a great weekend. Also, thank you to the many sponsors 
of products, the speakers who gave up their time to pass on       
information to us and the members who welcomed us on to their 
properties to view their cattle. 
 
We were all kept in line and on time by Steve as the self appoint-
ed Poster Boy for the weekend. After the first couple of people 
received a ñBig Dummyò to carry or a ñDragging the Chainò   
necklace to ware (me included) for being the last ones on the 
bus, no one wanted to be last and we were always on time for the 
next stop. 
 
Once again, this year we had three long serving council        
members standing down after putting in a great effort over many 
years. Thanks very much to Bridget Lowry for all the work and 
many hour she has put in to getting the electronic Herd Book 
started and keeping it in good order. Thanks to Rob Hall for the 
last two years as Secretary and many years before that in other 
roles, also for his great knowledge of the breed, encouragement 
and advice. Thanks also to John Taylor for serving for many 
years as Vice President. Also thanks to the other Councillors for 
their great work over the past year and for staying on for another 
term. 
 
As I am still writing this, I was re-elected as President for another 
year and we have Faye, Angela and Susan continuing on the 
council this year, along with three new council members.       
Welcome to Richard Dyson as Vice President, Barbara Fitchett 
and Roger Brownlee. Richard is from Taranaki and breeds 
Whites, Barbara is from Mangatangi, south of Auckland, and has 
Whites and Standard Galloways. Roger is a bit further south at 
Ngatea and also breeds Whites and Galloways. Susan will now 
take over the full duties as Registrar. Angela will continue as 

Presidents Report   


